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                                                                            ii.        Structural deficit 
1. What is more concerning is structural deficit, this is when your 

expenses continue to exceed your income year after year. 
2. This is a much more serious problem that requires making major 

changes. 
3. Many universities have major structural deficits, even our peers in 

the region, including UW schools. 
                                                                          iii.       We’ve had shortfalls but no structural deficits-this is good. 

Because we’re not dealing with a structural deficit, we can be thoughtful 
and come together as a university to change. 

h. We can control our own destiny. 
                                                                              i.        The reason why we’re doing what we’re doing is because we don’t 

want to create a structural deficit because then you have to make really 
hard and non-strategic decisions. We want to create a sustainable change 
to support the longevity of the institution. 

                                                                            ii.        The board supports this plan. 
                                                                          iii.       If we weren’t doing this, I wouldn’t be doing my job as president to 

ensure the long-term success of this university. 
                                                                          iv.        I want to note that 13 million dollars of those funds will be 

reinvested back into the university-particularly faculty and staff increases. 
                                                                            v.       We want to get people’s salaries comparable to their peers and 

reward people with excellent performance. 
                                                                          vi.        One question that came in was about how the $4 million coming in 

is going to be utilized. Part of that we want to go to salary increases but we 
don’t have exact numbers because we don’t know what else we need to 
invest in (I think this references the $4 million pool for merit increases – my 
suggestion: One question that came in was about the $4 million pool for 
merit-based pay increases. The increases are discretionary, will vary by 
individual employee and position, and are based on annual performance 
reviews.  

                                                                        vii.        Securing Our Future is fully integrated with strategic plan, master 
plan, fundraising campaign. 

i. The question that came in was about graduation. 
                                                                              i.        This was the best graduation we had. 
                                                                            ii.        It filled my bucket to be there, this is why we do what we do. 
                                                                          iii.       We couldn’t pin down the date because of Bucks playoff schedule, 

trying to get a firm schedule for next year. 
                                                                          iv.        We’ll do our best not to be in this situation again. 
                                                                            v.       We had most of the planning in place, we should all be really 

proud that the ceremony went off without a hitch and the families had a 
great time. 

j. Class of 2028 
                                                                              i.        This was an interesting year for admissions and enrollment. 
                                                                            ii.        FAFSA created challenges for students and their families and our 

Financial Aid staff. 
                                                                          iii.       We made a decision in April that we weren’t going to wait until 

FAFSA, made best estimate, little risky to give out more money but was the 
right decision, 

                                                                          iv.        We’ve surpassed our goal of 1,942 to get 2,217 deposits, this is 
the second biggest class  

                                                                            v.       Having a large class that will be here for four years will help us with 
our financial goals. 

                                                                          vi.        



1. Surveyed students-why did they say they enrolled? 
2. 50% said the new rec center was a big reason they chose to come 

here. 
3. This is why we do what we do. 

k. One of the other questions that came in was about the retreat that the BOT is taking 
in June – Board of Trustees retreat-going to Spain, going to Ignatian sites, going to 
Rome, they are having a board meeting in June. 

                                                                              i.        It’s not uncommon for boards to do this, it’s good for our board to 
want to learn more about our Ignatian tradition. 

                                                                            ii.        Board members are paying for their own travel and only select 
senior leaders are attending;, members of the university leadership team 
that usually attend Board meetings are not travelling. 

2. Calley-Dr. Lovell’s questions for us were What information would we like from him? And 
What is the best way to disseminate this to staff? So these might be a good place for us to 
start that discussion. 

                                                                              i.        Karli Webster-Regarding communication, it’s helpful that you go 
to meetings on campus. I feel like I go to the LEAD meetings, seeing you 
around is helpful and helps acknowledge the different levels of leadership 
who understand how faculty and staff are feeling about things. Just your 
presence is helpful. 

1. Thank you, that’s a really great point. I go to over 200 events on 
campus each year,  

2. I love going to these events, don’t be afraid to reach out and invite 
me to come to things, if I can come to things, I will. 

                                                                            ii.        Calley-There is a form you can fill out to request Dr. Lovell. 
1. Dr. Lovell-I visit academic units twice a year, talk with your dean 

about what things you want me to see. 
                                                                          iii.       Kirsten- I would like to comment on photo opps versus actual 

conversations. It’s nice to be able to just have a conversation with you and I 
think you work to strike a nice balance between being genuine and sharing 
what you’re doing on campus through social media. 

1. Dr. Lovell-we’re really good at social media, our team likes to get 
pictures and get them out to the community. 

                                                                          iv.        Michael Groen-Thank you for taking the time to come and talk with 
staff senate and I appreciate the extra information about the headwinds that 
institutions are facing. What advice do you have for departments where 
reductions in staff over the last several years for various reasons have led to 
a situation where there is a genuine risk for the University to fall out of 
compliance with federal regulations both at the institutional level and with 
regards to our obligations to individual students, faculty, and researchers? 

                                                                            v.       

/president/about-lovell.php


6. Just because we’re talking about reduction doesn't mean we still 
can’t invest in people with resources in areas that are really 
important to the university. 

7. 



o. Dwayne-transparency, knowing that we’re being heard is very important, is it being 

talked about, how do we get updated about when we’ll hear back after concerns are 

submitted.  

p. Lori Montezon-With the tight budget and upcoming reductions, there may be a choice to 

be made.  Either free items for staff or cutting staff.  That would be a tough decision for 

administrators. Perhaps we need to focus on items that do not cost money to increase 

morale... 

q. Calley- this is not the last time to address these issues, these conversations are ongoing, 

email us!  

r. Patricia Psuik-



8. We are getting things for our endorsement which is really important. 

USS Officer Reports 

Secretary: Lizzy Machado 
1. Minutes passed. 

Treasurer: Amber Jensen 
1. Our budget has been spent out on swag. 

2. As of June 30, we’ll get a new budget, until then, we are out of money. 

Vice Chair: Kirsten Boeh 
1. Meeting with HR-staff excellence awards on May 23, I will put the info in the chat. 

2. Awareness of supervisor consistency, 



Communication: Dwayne Burtin 
1. No updates 

Nominations and Elections: Robin Cork 
1. Nominations are open, the deadline is.  

a. 5 at large 

b. 1 academic  

c. 1 administrative 

2. Join us!  

3. Information is in Marquette Today 

Service: Maria Cooper 
1. No updates 

Staff Outreach: Robin Cork/John Sweeney 
1. Poker walk is on May 22 at noon. 

2. Reach out to robin if you’d like to staff the table with her. 

Work Environment: Kirsten Boeh 
1. See vice chair report. 

External Facing Committee Reps 

Cyber Security-Sherri Lex 
1. No update 

MUPD Board-Chris Bartolone 
1. No update 

 

Safety Task Force-Latrice Harris-Collins 
1. No update 

Staff Compensation-Carol Trecek 
1. No update 

Strategic Planning-Calley Hostad 
1. No update 

University Academic Senate-Karli Webster 
1. No update 

UFPRC-Molly Eldridge 
1. No update 

New Business/Discussion: 
1. Attending the supplier fair. 

The meeting adjourned at 12:54pm. 
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